
Christ ian Unity  Week    

 This weekend tells the story of John’s account of Jesus changing water into wine at Cana.  An ancient tradition 

connects three “epiphanies” – the manifestation of the magi, the baptism of Jesus, and the first “sign” at Cana. This is 

also Martin Luther King, Jr. holiday weekend.  Just as the great American prophet of social justice acted to remedy prac-

tical human problems, so Jesus responded to a party without wine by inaugurating an age of abundance. 

 In John’s gospel, the miracles that Jesus performs are called signs.  A sign is not an end in itself.  A sign points 

to another more important reality.  The signs that Jesus does point forward to the “hour” when Jesus will manifest his 

glory, his full identity. 

 Changing water into wine is described as “the beginning of his signs.”  It is the first in the series of seven signs 

by which Jesus manifests his glory and power during his public ministry.   

 The key to the Cana episode and to all of Jesus’ signs is his statement to his mother that “my hour has not yet 

come.”  The “hour” of Jesus includes his passion, death, resurrection, and exaltation taken as one great event.  In this 

“lifting up” of Jesus, his glory as God’s Son receives definitive revelation. 

 The “signs” are previews or anticipations of the fullness of his glory.  The sign of Cana points forward to Jesus’ 

“hour” on the cross and the banquet in God’s kingdom. 

 It is no coincidence that this first sign was given at a marriage feast.  The Hebrew Scriptures are filled with im-

ages of marriage, wedding feasts and human love as the most apt foreshadowing of the “end times” that signal the com-

ing of the messiah. 

 The marriage feast is one of joy and hope, a celebration of hu-

man love and family.  In the Mediterranean culture of Jesus’ time, wine 

was essential to these festivities.  Water was for purification and prepara-

tion.  But wine was for happy fulfillment. 

 As you look at the scene John sketches, you notice the normal 

separation between Jesus and his mother, a separation that comes with 

the maturing of a child.  Mary was already there at the feast, part of the 

group of women naturally expected to help with preparations.  

 The next scene calls to mind the portrayal of the 12-year-old Je-

sus who stays behind in the Temple, making it clear to his parents that he 

had a mission in life.  Here at Cana, his mother asks for help, in the indi-

rect manner of her culture.  Jesus reminds her that she is not the one to 

determine his “hour.”   

 Jesus does work this first sign, however, mainly for the benefit 

of those who would know what had happened: the servants and his disci-

ples.  The steward, the bridegroom and guests were given no 

“manifestation.”  When you look at the symbolism of the marriage feast 

and wine within the context of the Jewish expectation for God’s ultimate 

banquet, it becomes clear why Jesus chose this occasion for his first sign. 

 Paul’s letter to the church of Corinth is a reminder that all our 

gifts are a sign of God’s power and glory.  In other words, all spiritual 

charisms are signs of the Holy Spirit’s activity.  Rather than being occa-

sions for pride or boasting, our gifts are meant to bless others. 

 January 18-24 began the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity.  

The challenge for us of Jesus’ first sign at Cana and Paul’s advice to the 

Corinthians is to see the Spirit working in our midst.  Our task as believ-

ers is to accentuate what we have in common 
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Today’s Readings: 
  

 Isaiah  62:1-5  

 1 Corinthians 12:4-11 

 John   2:1-11  

 

Next Sunday’s Readings: 
  

 Nehemiah 8:2-4a, 5-6, 8-10 

 1 Corinthians  12:12-30 

 Luke   1:1-4; 4:14-21 
   

 Preaching Next Sunday:  

 Fr. Craig Boly, S.J.  
 

Mass Schedule: 
 

 

Saturday Vigil: 5:00PM 

Sunday: 8:00AM & 10:30AM 

Sunday Contemplative: 7:30PM 

Daily: Monday 8:00AM in church 

Tuesday - Friday 8:00AM La Storta Chapel 

Centering Prayer: Friday 7:00AM 

Anointing Mass: First Friday 8:00AM 

First Saturday Mass: 8:00AM 

Reconciliation: Saturday 3:30-4:30PM 

or by appointment with a priest 
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with other Christians rather than focusing on what separates us.  Our work is to witness to God’s reality – by respecting 

other Christians through bonds of belonging. 

 Tuesday, January 22 is a day of penance for violations against the sanctity of life on the 46th anniversary since 

1973 when the US Supreme Court legalized abortion.  While there are a whole range of sanctity of life issues such as 

nuclear proliferation, euthanasia, and capital punishment, the preeminent challenge of our time is to protect the unborn 

and safeguard women’s identity as the bearers of life.  In the name of Christian unity, in the prophetic spirit of Martin 

Luther King, our prayer is that the Divine Spirit will give the human family the wisdom to know how to make life safe 

for all God’s children. 

 For Christian Unity Week, here is a prayer for us to say together: 

 O God of our mothers and fathers, 

 You gather the scattered sheep 

 And watch over those you have gathered. 

 Look kindly on all who follow the voice of Jesus, your Son. 

 You have marked us with the seal of one baptism, 

 Now make us one in the fullness of faith 

 And unite us in the bonds of respect and love. 

 We pray through Christ our Lord.  Amen. 

 

Fr. Craig Boly, S.J. 

Pastor    

Mass  Intentions  
 

Monday  January 21        † Cordelia Odilo 

Tuesday  January 22   † Mary Mbah 

Wednesday January  23  Parkinson Family 

Thursday January 24     † Edmond Molloy 

Friday  January 25   † Patrick Mills 

A warm  

we lc om e   
to  a l l  our guests .  

 

We are so happy you are here 

to celebrate with us! 

New to St. Ignatius Parish?   

Register by dropping a 

“Welcome” card in the offering 

basket with your information, or 

visit us online at  

 Monthly Summary for Church Actual 3 year Average 

Income for December $89,640.68 $95,388.33 

Expense for December $78,501.53 $68,441.62 

% of yearly budgeted income thru December 39% 49% 

% of yearly budgeted expense thru December 46% 49% 

St.  Ignatius  Stewardship  
The “actual” numbers are income the church received and expenses the church realized for December, while 

“3 year average” allows a comparison of what the church experienced from July 2015 – June 2018. The good 

news year to date is that expenses are 3% below our 3 year average. The challenging news is that income is 

10% below the 3 year average thru December, resulting in negative net income to date of ~$60K. Weekly in-

come would need to increase by $2k+ per week to break even.  
 

Always be ready to give an explanation to anyone who asks 

you for a reason for your hopeé. 

1st Peter, 3:15 
 

Congratulations to Andrew Keller, St. Ignatius School Geography Bee champi-

on for the third year in a row! Please keep Andrew in your prayers as he heads 

to state competition in April. 
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Parish Off ice  
503-777-1491 

of f ice@sipdx.org  

 
 

Pastor Fr Craig Boly, SJ 

cboly@sipdx.org ext. 231 

 

Fr. Dan Sullivan, SJ 

dsullivan@sipdx.org 

 
Pastoral  Counci l  

 

Co-Chair- James Nguyen  
james@dragonberryproduce.com 

  

Co-Chair - Janice Harwood  

jcharwoodster@gmail.com 

 

A full list of staff & council  

Members are located on 

Young Adult  Pub Theology—THIS THURSDAY 

Thursday,  January 24th  at  Mt Tabor Brewing Taproom  
Join other young adults for fellowship this Thursday evening from 7PM—9PM at Mt. Tabor Brewing Taproom. Our 

first of the series will be a trivia night! Come with a team or solo—we can add you to one upon arrival. 21+. Beverages 

available for purchase. Outside food allowed in.  

More info on website and Facebook or call Gretchen Schissel at 503-777-1491 x227. 

Senior Day Out  –  ONE WEEK EARLIER IN FEBRUARY 
The Senior Day Out luncheon will be one week earlier than usual. Join us Tuesday, Feb. 5th, for Mass at 12:15 & a Chi-

nese New Year luncheon. Bring a Valentine to exchange! 

Please RSVP to Judi, 503-234-1147 by Feb. 1st, if possible. It helps with food planning. Also, please gather small items 

for the Love Boxes in March. Beth Schaller will join us to receive on March 12th. Donations to Jean's Place or St. Vin-

cent DePaul always welcome. Thank you!  

Today’s  Col lect ion  
Today, we are taking up the collection for the Catholic Communication Campaign 

(CCC). Your support helps the CCC connect people to Christ, here and around the 

world, through the internet, television, radio, and print media. Half of the funds we 

collect remain in our diocese to support local efforts. Be a part of this campaign to 

spread the gospel message, and support the collection today! To learn more, visit 

www.usccb.org/ccc. 

THANK YOU.. .  
For your generous response to our Advent Giving Tree. St. Ignatius will touch the lives of 39 children through Com-

plete Welcome Boxes and 59 teens through the $590 worth of “10’s for teens” gift cards. Special thanks to the Moms 

who helped with the final packaging and sorting to put 18 boxes in order. Embrace Oregon and the children awaiting 

placement in foster care will feel your prayers, your care, and your love. 

Enneagram & Marriage—Sunday,  February  10,  2019  

Presenters, Joseph & Grace Byrd, certified through Loyola University in Chicago will guide attendees 

in learning more about yourself, your partner, your relationship, and your faith through this powerful 

tool. Will take place at Loyola Jesuit Center from 4:45PM—7PM.  

Space is limited to 24 couples. $10/couple. Register on our website!  

Questions? Contact Beth Schaller at bschaller@sipdx.org. 

 

WHY CATHOLIC SCHOOL: As a long-time teacher and leader in public 

schools, friends were surprised when I began to pursue work in Catholic schools. 

Educating children in any setting is an incredible joy and fierce responsibility, but 

the opportunity to work with them and their families in a faith community that loves 

them is a humbling privilege. I truly believe that the answer to “why” Catholic 

schools is as simple and powerful as “because each child is seen and loved for who 

they fully are – a child of God.”  

 

OPEN HOUSE: If there is a child in your life who would benefit from the ex-

cellent academics and community formation that are the hallmarks of a St. Ignatius 

education, you are warmly invited to attend our Open Houses, Sunday, Jan. 27, 12-

2:30 and Thursday morning, Jan. 31, 9-10:30.  We have openings at most grade 

levels, including kindergarten and next year’s expanded pre-school. We hope you 

will help us in adding 20 students to our school community for the next year. Need 

based financial aid is available. Please contact the school office if you have ques-

tions.  

 

Blessings! 

Kelli Clark 

Principal 

mailto:bschaller@sipdx.org



